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Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Minutes
July 16, 2009
The meeting opened at 6:30 pm with the following members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chairman; Carmine Cioffi, Vice-Chairman; Dick Gardner, Member;  Evelyn Auger, Alternate (7:00 pm) and Bob Ward, Town Planner.

1. Role Call
As listed above. 

Steve Ober, Selectmen’s Representative; Peter Dascoulias, Member; Cindy Merchant, Alternate; Terry Lewis, Alternate and Mary Earley, Alternate.

2. Seating of Alternates for absent members


Evelyn Auger was seated for Peter Dascoulias

Public in attendance: Ben Frost, New Hampshire Housing and Finance Authority; Dennis Fields, Representative; Elizabeth Merry, Representative; Andy Sanborn, Energy Committee and Debra Reynolds, Senator. 

3. Approval of Minutes


Carried over

5. New Business


a. Discussion with Andy Sanborn of the Energy Committee concerning energy-related matters and “Innovative Land Use Planning Techniques” and Energy Efficient Development Ordinance


Andy Sanborn stated that he attended the Local Energy Committee Conference last month. He further stated that he received some research materials that the Town may find useful for future development and energy conservation planning. Mr. Sanborn stated that the “Innovative Land Use Planning Techniques” handbook contains an entire section on energy efficient development and contains legal basis as well as sample ordinances. Mr. Sanborn handed out CD’s containing this handbook to the members of the Planning Board and requested that the Planning Board look to the Energy Committee for guidance when needed. Elizabeth Merry stated that there was a legislative bill that came before the Legislature concerning incentives for energy efficient development which did not pass but which clearly indicated the need for such development. Dick Gardner stated that much more guidance is needed for municipalities with all the new technology that is out there. Andy Sanborn stated that the Innovative Land Use Planning Techniques handbook is just that. 

4. Old Business


a. Continued discussion concerning work force housing with Ben Frost of the New Hampshire Housing Finance Authority


Bob Ward gave an overview of what has already been discussed at prior meetings concerning workforce housing and introduced Ben Frost of the New Hampshire Housing Finance Authority. Ben Frost stated that he would like to go over the bill first and then answer questions after. He stated that the history of work force housing (RSA 674:58-61) in New Hampshire stems from the case of Britton vs. Town of Chester (1991). The 2008 workforce housing statute is the codification of that case. Ben Frost stated “affordable” housing is based on different amounts in various areas of the state. The amount for the purchase of a home that would be considered affordable in the Lakes Region would be $211,000 or less while the price of a rental would be $910 per month or less and would include utilities. The median income for the Lakes Region with a family of 4 is $67,300 while that of a renter, for family of 3, would be $36,340 annually. The definition of Multi-family housing was discussed, Ben Frost stated that the definition currently in effect in the Sanbornton Zoning Ordinance is fine to remain as it is, the only provision to be made is to allow for the opportunity to develop units of 5 or more. The statute compels municipalities to allow for 5 units or more, this does not mean that the market will be there for them. Mr. Frost stated that a good way to approach the multi-family provision of 5-units or more could be approached by creating an overlay around Sanbornton’s commercial zones.  Another way to approach workforce housing would be to have provisions for “Inclusionary Zoning” such as cluster development which is already included in the Sanbornton Zoning Ordinance. The recent amendment of Sanbornton Zoning Ordinance to allow accessory apartments also provides for affordable housing. Chair Bormes stated that providing emergency services would be difficult in some areas. Ben Frost stated that the ordinance could state that such development needs to be near existing services. Bob Ward stated that Fair Share (674:59 II) would be difficult to establish as the existing data from the Regional Housing Needs Assessment is 10 years old. Debra Reynolds stated that a housing needs assessment could be done as a new model has been developed. The “Proportionate Distribution Model” takes into account the existing housing stock as well as the commercial and industrial base of the community. The “procedure and builders remedy” were discussed as well as various other communities ordinances. Evelyn Auger stated that there is nothing in the statute to protect agricultural land which is sending a mixed message to agricultural communities like Sanbornton. Ben Frost stated that a community could have both, it just involves good and careful planning and suggested using existing tools such as accessory apartments and cluster developments and modify them. Ben Frost stated that Sanbornton has a lot of the basics in place and just needs to modify them to be in compliance with the state’s work force housing mandate.
5. New Business


b) Decision on when to meet with the Planning Board’s attorney concerning the proposed Emerson Brook Forest development


Bob Ward stated that Douglas Brackett, the developer for the proposal, called the Town Administrator. The Town Administrator agreed that the developer should be talking to the Town Planner and the Planning Board. Bob Ward further stated that he had a lengthy conversation with Mr. Brackett and that Mr. Brackett now has a better understanding of the roadblocks present as well as the process. Bob Ward stated suggested the Planning Board should meet with Attorney Waugh first. The developer will likely request a pre-application consultation followed by a design review and then the formal application. 

Bob Ward further stated that he had a lengthy discussion with Attorney Waugh concerning this proposal and Attorney Waugh provided guidelines for this process. 

6. Other Business


a) Approval to attend soils interpretation workshop sponsored by Natural Resources Conservation Service and Belknap County Conservation District.


Bob Ward explained that Sanbornton does not currently have a provision for soil-based lot sizing in the Zoning Ordinance and would like to attend this workshop to obtain information concerning this matter. Dick Gardner made a motion to allow Bob Ward to attend this workshop, seconded by Evelyn Auger. All in favor, motion carried.

7. Planners Update


1) Bob ward stated that Dick Gardner and Peter Dascoulias have been appointed as full members to the Planning Board by the Board of Selectmen. Dick and Peter need to be sworn in for these positions and should stop by the Town Clerks office to complete this as soon as possible. 


2) Bob Ward stated that he has received a request for a Voluntary Merger of 2 properties on Hermit Lake Road identified as Tax Map 3 Lots 105 & 106 and are owned by Mitra & Hadi Shavarini. The prior owner of the lots built a house that extends onto the other lot and the merger is needed due to the encroachment, as the merger would rectify the zoning violation. Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the request for Voluntary Merger, seconded by Evelyn Auger. All in favor, motion carried.
8. Adjournment


Carmine Cioffi made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Dick Gardner. All in favor, motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 9:12 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Carole Chase

Recording Secretary

